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Allentown Lions to Honor One from the Pride: Lion Mike Kemp Named Memorial Day Grand Marshal
Allentown-- The Pride has spoken: Longtime former Allentown Resident and 43-Year Lion Mike Kemp has been named the Allentown Lions Club Memorial Day Parade Grand Marshal, Chair Rob Strovinsky and Club President Rob Schmitt announced this week.

“Mike joined the Allentown Lions in 1976,” Parade Chair Strovinsky said. “He has been a steadfast contributor to the greater Allentown Community in numerous ways throughout the years, as well as an active Lion who fully embodies our simple motto “We Serve.” The club really felt that is was time to honor him as Grand Marshal.”
“Lion Mike Kemp exemplifies the spirit of Lionism,” Club President Rob Schmitt said. “He served this wonderful community of ours and this club for many years with integrity, selflessness, and good cheer and we are very proud to name him as 2019 Memorial Day Parade Grand Marshal.”
John Michael Kemp--Mike to his friends and family--currently resides with his wife Eleanor of 56 years in Marco Island, Fl and, seasonally, Lanoka Harbor, NJ has, during his many years as a Lion, served as Club Secretary, Treasurer and President. Mike also served on the Lions Club Board of Directors for over 30 years. As an active resident of Allentown community, Kemp served several terms on the Borough Planning and Zoning Board of Adjustment. The Kemp family was active in St. John the Baptist R.C. Church in Allentown and Mike served as a Eucharistic Minister.
Born and raised in New York City, Mike graduated from Fordham University with a BS Degree in Economics, followed by some graduate work at Michigan State University. While still residing in New York, Mike met and married Eleanor. In 1966 the couple and two young daughters, AnneMarie and Alicia moved from New York City to Spotswood, NJ. Mike worked for Johnson & Johnson for 30 years, retiring in 1995. In 2005, Mike and Eleanor moved to Lanoka Harbor to pursue a passion for boating and fishing. The pair decamped again more recently in 2016, and made the move to Marco Island, Fl. Mike and Eleanor come north frequently to spend quality time with their children, grandchildren, and many friends.
“It is an honor to have been selected as this year’s Parade Grand Marshal by my fellow Lions,” Kemp said. He listed his favorite memories of Allentown were of the Lions Memorial Day Jamboree and Parade as well as the Annual Christmas Tree Lighting, and the Lions Club fundraisers. “Allentown was such a close knit community,” Kemp said. “It was a place where we all knew and cared for one another.”
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